The Honorable Tistrya Houghtling Town Supervisor Town of New Lebanon 14755 Route 22 PO BOX 328 New Lebanon, New York 12125

Dear Supervisor Houghtling:

I am pleased to inform you that the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) has approved the Town of New Lebanon's application for funding the New Lebanon Walkability Improvements under the Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP)-Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality Improvement Program (CMAQ)-Carbon Reduction Program (CRP) solicitation in the amount of \$1,999,316.

Projects were selected through a competitive scoring process and consideration of available funds. The TAP-CMAQ-CRP programs will provide funding reimbursement for up to 80 percent of eligible expenses up to the award amount.

The NYSDOT Regional Local Projects Liaison (RLPL), Orietta Trocard, will contact you to discuss the next steps; schedule a project kickoff meeting to assist you in developing a Project Management Plan and complying with all federal and State requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, feel free to contact Janet Ho, Assistant Commissioner for Finance & Integrated Modal Services at (518) 457-2320 or Janet.Ho2@dot.ny.gov.

Sincerely,

Marie Therese Dominguez

Marie Sharese Domifus

Commissioner

cc: Lance Macmillan, Regional Director, Region 8 - Poughkeepsie
Sandra Jobson, Regional Planning and Program Manager, Region 8 - Poughkeepsie